Development Review Report

Land Use Control File No. C-768
Zone Change Petition No. 768
Property:
Approx. 26 acres with frontage on the northwesterly side of Broadhead Fording Rd. between Mazette Rd. and Village Road, 28th Ward
Property Owner:   The Housing Authority of the City of Pittsburgh and The Urban Redevelopment Authority of Pittsburgh
Existing Zoning:         RM-M, Residential Multi-Unit, Moderate Density District
Proposed Zoning:
 UI, Urban Industrial District
Action Required:
Public Hearing and Recommendation to City Council on the Proposed Zone Change
Council District:          2; Councilperson Theresa Kail-Smith
Date: 
July 9, 2013
Submitted to: 
The Planning Commission of the City of Pittsburgh

From: 
The Zoning Administrator
Findings of Fact
1. A request for a rezoning has been filed by the Urban Redevelopment Authority, property owner and agent on behalf of additional property owner, The Housing Authority of the City of Pittsburgh.  The request is to rezone 25.28 acres having frontage along the northwesterly side of Broadhead Fording Road and located between Mazette Road and Village Road in the 28th Ward.
2. The purpose of the proposed zone change is to allow for the reuse of the site in a manner 

      consistent with existing surrounding land use, including the expansion of the adjacent industrial 
      park.
3.   The property is presently vacant and includes a right of way, Fairwood St. that is to be vacated.
4. The site was formally occupied as public housing community.  The portion of the area to be 
       rezoned that is currently owned by the Housing Authority will be transferred to the URA.

5.   Any use permitted in the Urban Industrial district may be considered for future development and

      individual applications shall be submitted by individual developers in conformance with the Zoning
      Code.

6.   The URA conducted a community process to inform the neighborhood of the rezoning plans.
7.   Property owners within 150 ft. of all the proposed zone change areas were notified of the proposal   

      and the hearing and ten notices were posted in the area.   We have received two responses from
      property owners opposed to the proposal.
Staff Recommendation: Approval of the proposed zone change.
Recommended Motion


That the Planning Commission of the City of Pittsburgh Recommends Approval to City Council of Zone Change Petition No. 768, to rezone 25.97 acres of property identified in the petition as Block Number 107-H, lot number 100; and Block Number 70-E, lots numbered 300, 325 and 375, all in the Allegheny County Block and Lot System; along with the vacated Fairwood Street; from RM-M, Residential Multi-Unit, Moderate Density District to UI, Urban Industrial District.
Submitted by:





  



        Susan Tymoczko, Zoning Administrator
Planning Commission

09 July 2013

